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8th January 2021
Drymen Primary School Remote Learning Update  

Dear Parent/Carer,

The First Minister announced that learning provision for most pupils would move online until February.  As indicated last week, we can now provide some more information regarding remote learning and in-school provision for vulnerable children and those of key workers.  I appreciate this is a lot of information, so please don’t hesitate to call if you have any questions.  There is also a summary of the main points at the end of this letter.  

Arrangements for Remote Learning  
In developing our home learning offer, we have taken on board feedback from our questionnaires in May 2020 to try to develop an approach which meets the needs of learners and supports families who we know may be working from home themselves.  

We have also looked at research from the Education Endowment project about the characteristics of effective remote learning.  We are fully aware of the challenges for families working from home whilst supporting children to engage in learning set by their class teacher.  What is important, is that families don’t feel pressure to provide the same experience children would have in school or to become the teacher.  Everyone’s circumstances at home are varied and please feel free to contact your child’s teacher via drymenps@glow.sch.uk (e.g. FAO Miss Macleod) or via their Google Classroom if you require any advice or support.  We can, for example, offer a telephone call to talk to your child to support with their work. I would also welcome your understanding that as well as organising remote learning, teachers will be on a rota basis in school at Drymen Primary.  In addition they will also be addressing the impact the tighter restrictions may be having on their individual and family circumstances, so their response to questions may not be immediate.

In response to feedback from our questionnaire, teachers will share activities on Google Classroom daily with a suggested timetable, rather than at the beginning of the week.  This therefore provides a structure for the day.  Children can log in to their Google Classroom each morning to access the timetable, links and activities which have been set for them to complete.  Parent Guides for the use of Google Classroom are available online via our website.  Each class also had a lesson with their teacher looking at how Google Classroom work last term.  

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/st/public/drymenprimaryschool/uploads/sites/3107/2020/05/25170934/Google-Classroom-Guide-V21.pdf 

If you require any support accessing Google Classroom, passwords or login details; please contact Mrs Strachan.  If you would like support in using Google Classroom, please contact our acting Principal Teacher, Miss McNellis, who will get back to you with support.   
Face to Face Teaching/ Videos

We also aim this time to provide more face-to-face contact with pupils and their teachers using ‘Google Meet’ and videos e.g., to check in with the class, to go over the day’s tasks and a review at the end of the day.  This will not be available immediately and we wish to move slowly with this to ensure our safeguarding procedures are understood and access to technology at home for staff and children to take part is in place.  Firstly, a timetable will be issued for each class to have their first live Google Meet, with their teacher(s) next week.  These are at different times so siblings are able to take part if there is only one device at home.  

We have been asked to limit the number of staff available in school each day. As most teachers will be working remotely, unless covering key worker provision in school, we cannot print resources every day to be collected.  As such, teachers will try to limit what needs to be printed and upload e.g., worksheets, pages which can be viewed online and completed in a jotter or on paper. In addition, visiting the school regularly to collect resources would not be in line with guidance on non-essential travel.  However, if you do require jotters, papers, stationery etc. these can be collected by calling Mrs Strachan to arrange a bulk collection of materials for the next few weeks for your child to use.  A resource box of materials will again by in the Drymen Spar from Monday 11th January 2020.   

Home Learning Grids 
In response to some families requesting Home Learning grids as an alternative for children to complete at their own pace, rather than accessing Google Classroom, home learning grids were handed out at the end of the winter term.  These are also available to download on our website at: 

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/st/drymenprimaryschool/home-learning/ 

If you would like a paper copy of these, please contact Mrs Strachan who can organise a time for these to be collected. 
We will also post on our Twitter, additional resources/activities/links to interesting experiences which  

Children attending in school-provision 
Children who meet the criteria to attend in-school provision at Drymen Primary will be split into two bubbles, P1-3 and P4-7, working across two different classrooms.  They will access the same learning materials provided online via their class teacher and be supported by a mixture of school staff on a rota basis.  Transport arrangements will continue as normal for children who use the Drymen taxi and minibus service.   The school day for these children will begin at 9.00am and end at 3.30pm.  Children should continue to wear school uniform.  

Children in P1-P3 should line up outside Mrs Hall’s classroom.

Children in P4-P7 should line up outside Mr Gibson’s classroom.  

Summary of Key Information
-Class teachers will upload activities to your child’s Google Classroom, typically each day including a timetable.  We would expect children to log in and undertake some of the tasks.  These may be a mixture of videos, links to activities or set pieces of work e.g. worksheets or comprehension passages.  Older pupils may undertake research projects. 

-A timetable for your child to attend their first Google Meet will be emailed separately and instructions on how to access.  

-Please contact Miss McNeillis if you require support in using Google Classroom or Mrs Strachan to access paper, jotters or stationery. 

-Encourage your child to take regular breaks and spend time outdoors as they would in school.  Play, personal reading and crafts are important and relevant experiences too.  If you require additional novels or books from our school library, please contact us and this can be organised.  

-Visit our Twitter regularly for links to additional tasks or activities for home learning.   

Kindest regards, 

Patrick Robertson 
Head Teacher 


